
From: Sasha
To: Corbari, Kelley
Subject: Re: 22-0268 Webber Recycling Final Order (No Further Action)
Date: Thursday, December 22, 2022 6:53:22 PM

EXTERNAL MESSAGE
This email originated outside of DEP. Please use caution when opening attachments, clicking

links, or responding to this email.
Bernie and I feel that all the partners should have a part in paying the penalties. Unfortunately,
collections may be the only way to get each partner to pay...

Thanks,

Sasha Yang
Cell: 904-673 1661

On Dec 22, 2022, at 6:36 PM, Corbari, Kelley
<Kelley.Corbari@FloridaDEP.gov> wrote:

The Department will not pursue the bond.  However, Webber is still responsible
for the $4500.00 penalties assesed or the Department will refer the amount to
collections.  

Kelley F. Corbari
Senior Assistant General Counsel
Litigation & Siting
(850) 245-2677
Kelley.Corbari@FloridaDEP.gov 

Sent via the Samsung Galaxy S22 Ultra 5G, an AT&T 5G smartphone
Get Outlook for Android

From: Sasha <sashayang1101@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, December 22, 2022 6:23:21 PM
To: Corbari, Kelley <Kelley.Corbari@FloridaDEP.gov>
Subject: Re: 22-0268 Webber Recycling Final Order (No Further Action)
 

EXTERNAL MESSAGE
This email originated outside of DEP. Please use caution when opening

attachments, clicking links, or responding to this email.
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Thank you, Ms. Corbari. That’s great news for our closure.

Have a wonderful holiday!

Regards,

Sasha Yang
Cell: 904-673 1661

On Dec 21, 2022, at 5:44 PM, Corbari, Kelley
<Kelley.Corbari@FloridaDEP.gov> wrote:

All –
 

It appears as though there is a question (or dispute)
between Webber Recycling (facility operator) and
Hamilton Development (facility landowner)regarding the
payment of the costs associated with the clean-up and
disposal of the waste tires at the Webber Recycling
facility at the time Webber ceased its operations.   
 

The Department’s primary responsibility is to ensure
that regulated facilities are properly
operated/maintained and that regulated materials are
disposed of properly disposed.   What entity pays for
disposal or maintenance is not the Department’s
concern.   Therefore, because the former Webber
Recycling facility ceased operations and all waste tires
at the site were removed and disposed of properly, the
Department will be closing its file on this matter and
will not take any further action with regard to
collecting the cost of clean-up from Webber.   
 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please do
not hesitate to contact me. 
 

I hope you all have a safe and happy holidays.



Kelley Corbari
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Kelley F. Corbari
Senior Assistant General Counsel
Office of General Counsel
Litigation Section & Siting Program
Department of Environmental Protection
3900 Commonwealth Blvd., MS 35
Tallahassee, FL 32399-3900
Kelley.Corbari@FloridaDEP.gov
Direct: (850) 245-2677

 
Please note that Florida has a broad public records law (Chapter 119, Florida Statutes). 
Most written communications to or from state employees are public records obtainable
by the public upon request. Emails sent to me at this email address may be considered
public and will only be withheld from disclosure if deemed confidential pursuant to the
laws of the State of Florida.
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